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Central Baptist Theological Seminary 
Mr. Stephen Guinn, Associate Dean of Instructional Support and Student Success 
6601 Monticello Road 
Shawnee Mission, KS 66226 
 
 
KCVA-SAA APPROVAL LETTER CentralBaptist (1)23 –Program Approval 
 
 
Dear Mr. Guinn: 
 
The Kansas SAA finds the institution compliant with the following issues.  
 
Authority Issue Note 
CFR 21.4253(d)(1) “I certify” statement Provided 
PL116-315 § 1015 Title IV Exempt 
PL116-315 § 1018 Shopping Sheet Facility is compliant. 
PL116-315 § 1020 Advertising Facility is compliant. 
PL116-315 § 1020 Commissions, Bonuses, and Other Incentive 

Payments 
Facility is compliant. 

Trademark Terms of Use GI Bill® Trademark and Attribution Notice Facility is compliant. 
 
A review of Central Baptist Theological Seminary advertising did not reveal any erroneous or deceptive 
information. The school does not appear to engage in any misleading practices. No employee at Central 
Baptist Theological Seminary receives a commission, bonus, or other financial incentive to recruit and 
retain students.” Per 22-4, IX 2.11(c.)(9) in accordance with CFR 21.4252 & CFR 21.4254(c.)(10). 
 
No other approval actions are taken. No changes to any previous approval actions.  
 
 
Reference Materials Received September 27 and Oct 18, 2022 
22-23 Academic Catalog 
Certification statement 
Accreditation 
List of Programs 
Personalized Shopping Sheet Sample 
Sample Advertising 
 
 
Supporting Information 
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Action Taken:  No other approval actions are taken. No changes to any previous approval actions. 
For VA purposes only, the number of approved programs = 6 IHL; 3 NCD 
 
Facility Code 31003716  
 
Mailing Address Physical Address 
Central Baptist Theological Seminary 
6601 Monticello Road 
Shawnee Mission, KS 66226 

Same as Mailing Address 

SCO/POC: Mr. Stephen Guinn, Director of 
Admissions 

Email: sguinn@cbts.edu 

Phone: 913-667-5700*107 Fax:  
 
Private, IHL, Accredited [Higher Learning Commission, Commission on Accrediting of the Association 
of Theological Schools] 
Courses and curricula measured in standard semester hours 
Approved for Part or Fulltime Enrollment 
 
Remedial Courses (38 CFR 21.4200(t)): N/A 
 
Cooperative Courses (38 CFR 21.4233(a)): N/A 
 
Contract Courses (38 CFR 21.4233(e)): N/A 
 
Courses precluded; erroneous, deceptive, or misleading practices (38 CFR 21.4252): Facility is 
compliant. 
 
Nonaccredited courses- Enrollment Limitation (38 CFR 21.4254(c)(11)): N/A 
 
Study Abroad (38 CFR 21.4260): N/A 
 
Practical training approved as institutional training or on-job training (38 CFR 21.4265): Approved 
 
Branch/Extension Locations (without separate administrative capability, programs and courses are 
certified at main campus) (38 CFR 21.4266): N/A 
 
Independent Study (38 CFR 21.467): Approved 
 
Current Applicable Materials on File at KCVA SAA: 
2022-2023 General Catalog:  
 
KCVA-SAA Inspection/Technical Visit: 00/00/0000 
 
VA/SAA Compliance Survey Visit: 00/00/0000 
 
KCVA-SAA Risk-Based Survey Visit: 00/00/0000 
 
 
Remarks: Programs and modes of instruction not listed are not approved.  No other changes to 
previously approved materials. 
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This is to advise that benefits will not be paid until DVA reviews and accepts this notice. 
 
Copies of this letter and reference materials listed above have been sent to Department of Veterans 
Affairs Regional Office, Attn: Ms. Faiymeen Bedea, PO Box 85816, Lincoln, NE 68501-5816. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Brigette Hayes 
SAA Program Consultant 
Kansas Commission on Veterans Affairs 
785-291-3422 
brigette.hayes@ks.gov 
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